
 

 

Statement from ABOR Chair Bill Ridenour Regarding 
Reports about UA Men’s Basketball 

 
“The Arizona Board of Regents is very concerned by the media reports regarding allegations against the 
University of Arizona Men’s Basketball. The board met in emergency executive session today to receive 
legal advice regarding the issue and plans to reconvene for updates and legal advice in the coming days.  
 
The board holds the highest expectations for a culture of excellence in our intercollegiate athletic 
programs. Leadership, integrity and honor are core values to advance success and to support our 
student athletes. These premiums must not be compromised. 
 
The board is confident UA President Robbins will uphold UA’s commitment to its core values and the UA 
family. Equally, the board is committed to acting in the best interest of our universities. 
 
This is an emotionally charged issue but it is essential that we move forward decisively and based on 
facts. We must do everything we can to ensure that our programs are of the highest caliber as we must 
also protect the rights of all involved and respect due process for employees. 
 
The board is reviewing its oversight of athletics and has been making reforms to its policies to ensure 
greater public accountability.  
 
The board is committed to meeting in the next several days as new information becomes available and 
to receive additional legal advice.” 
 
 

# # # 
 

Contact : Sarah Harper, 602-229-2542, 602-402-1341 Sarah.K.Harper@azregents.edu 
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